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May 16, 2022 
 
To: Will Lawrence, Chief of Staff to Governor Laura Kelly 
From: Secretary Laura Howard (DCF/KDADS) 
RE: SNAP Exemptions 
 
Dear Mr. Lawrence,  
 
The Kansas Department for Children and Families Economic and Employment Services (EES) division has verified 
no exemptions to extend months of benefits for able bodied adults without dependents (ABAWDS) were claimed 
for the USDA Supplemental Nutrition Program (SNAP) in federal fiscal years 2019 and 2020.   
 
Discretionary use of exemptions allowing additional months of benefits for ABAWDS is allowable under federal 
regulations 7 C.F.R. § 273.24(g). Due to the uncertainty of the Kansas Legislature’s intent in state law, a memo was 
issued to staff on July 11, 2019 stating the discretionary exemptions would not be used. The memo reversed an 
earlier memo that would have allowed for limited usage of exemptions. The USDA SNAP ABAWD Exemption 
usage reports confirm Kansas did not utilize exemptions and no individuals received any added benefit.  SNAP - 
ABAWD Discretionary Exemptions - Totals for FY 2021 (azureedge.us). Attached is the report for FY 2020.  
  
 
Sincerely,  
 

 
 
Laura Howard 
Secretary 
 



Food and Nutrition 
Service 
 
1320 Braddock Place 
Alexandria, VA 
22314 
 

 

 

USDA is an Equal Opportunity Provider, Employer and Lender 

Date: May 11, 2020   
 

SUBJECT: Supplemental Nutrition Assistance Program – Able-Bodied Adults 
Without Dependents Percentage Exemption Totals for Fiscal Year 
2020  

TO:  All State Agency Directors  
Supplemental Nutrition Assistance Program (SNAP) 

 
 
Section 6(o) of the Food and Nutrition Act of 2008 (the Act) limits the amount 
of time an able-bodied adult without dependents (ABAWD) can receive 
Supplemental Nutrition Assistance Program (SNAP) benefits to 3 months in any 
36-month period, unless the individual meets the ABAWD work requirement or 
is otherwise exempt.   
 
The Act also provides each State agency with an annual allocation of exemptions 
from the time limit for ABAWDs, calculated based on a percentage of the 
ABAWDs subject to the time limit in the State.  Each fiscal year (FY), the Food 
and Nutrition Service (FNS) estimates the number of exemptions that each State 
must be allotted and adjusts the total number of exemptions available to each 
State.  For FY 2020, States have been allotted an amount based on 12 percent of 
the ABAWD population.   
 
In addition to change in the number of discretionary exemptions allotted to each 
State, the final rule, Supplemental Nutrition Assistance Program: Requirements 
for Able-Bodied Adults Without Dependents, which was published in December 
2019 limits the “carryover” of States’ unused ABAWD discretionary exemptions 
as described in 7 CFR 273.24(h).  The new rule will allow States to carryover a 
portion of unused exemptions, but the carryover amount will not exceed 12 percent 
of the covered individuals in the State estimated by FNS for the preceding fiscal 
year.  This change will take effect on October 1, 2020, the start of Federal fiscal 
year (FY) 2021. 
 
This memorandum adjusts the total number of exemptions available to each 
State for FY 2020, as shown in the table on the next page.  Please note that the 
totals do not account for any exemption usage in FY 2020 (those figures must be 
reported in final by States on the Form FNS-583, due 45-days after the end of the 
FY.)   
 
FNS reminds States that for Quality Control purposes exemptions must be 
documented in the case file prior to monthly sample selection.   
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State agencies should contact their respective FNS Regional Offices with any 
questions. FNS Regional Offices should contact Arpan Dasgupta or Melanie 
Meisenheimer with any questions. 
 
 
 
 
Arpan Dasgupta 
Chief 
Certification Policy Branch 
Program Development Division 
 
Enclosure 









From: Lawrence, Will [GO]
To: Laura Howard [Secretary DCF/KDADS]
Cc: Wright, Ryan [GO]; Davis, Kate [GO]
Subject: Re: Confidential Attorney Client Communication/Attorney Work Product
Date: Monday, May 16, 2022 2:59:43 PM

Thank you!

Will Lawrence | Chief of Staff
Kansas Governor Laura Kelly
300 SW 10th Avenue, Room 259-S
Topeka, KS 66612
Office:  | 

From: Laura Howard [Secretary DCF/KDADS] <
Sent: Monday, May 16, 2022 2:49:53 PM
To: Lawrence, Will [GO] <
Cc: Wright, Ryan [GO] <  Davis, Kate [GO] <
Subject: RE: Confidential Attorney Client Communication/Attorney Work Product

Attached is a letter as requested confirming that no benefits were paid out during the time period
the ABAWDS exemption policy was considered.    

From: Wright, Ryan [GO] <  
Sent: Monday, May 16, 2022 10:00 AM
To: Laura Howard [Secretary DCF/KDADS] <
Subject: RE: Confidential Attorney Client Communication/Attorney Work Product

Laura:

Can you please draft a brief letter to Will confirming that no benefits were paid out under this policy
before it was withdrawn? Also, can you send this to us today?

Thanks,

Ryan

From: Laura Howard [Secretary DCF/KDADS] > 
Sent: Friday, May 13, 2022 4:09 PM
To: Wright, Ryan [GO] 
Subject: FW: Confidential Attorney Client Communication/Attorney Work Product

This is the draft memo that would have been a final letter to the AG before the decision to rescind
the policy 

From: Corliss Scroggins Lawson [DCF] <  





From: Laura Howard [Secretary DCF/KDADS]
To: Wright, Ryan [GO]
Subject: RE: Confidential Attorney Client Communication/Attorney Work Product
Date: Tuesday, May 17, 2022 10:22:50 AM

Here it is, Ryan –
[10:15 AM] Mike Deines [DCF]

The Kansas Economic and Employment Support Manual (ks.gov) It's posted here as an addendum to
the 2019 memo. It's 22-05-17  (look down under 2019). 

[10:16 AM] Mike Deines [DCF]

We are adding "non-use of 15% ABAWD exemption" after the word addendum.

From: Laura Howard [Secretary DCF/KDADS] 
Sent: Monday, May 16, 2022 11:24 AM
To: Wright, Ryan [GO] <
Subject: RE: Confidential Attorney Client Communication/Attorney Work Product

Will do, Ryan.

From: Wright, Ryan [GO] <  
Sent: Monday, May 16, 2022 10:00 AM
To: Laura Howard [Secretary DCF/KDADS] <
Subject: RE: Confidential Attorney Client Communication/Attorney Work Product

Laura:

Can you please draft a brief letter to Will confirming that no benefits were paid out under this policy
before it was withdrawn? Also, can you send this to us today?

Thanks,

Ryan

From: Laura Howard [Secretary DCF/KDADS] < > 
Sent: Friday, May 13, 2022 4:09 PM
To: Wright, Ryan [GO] 
Subject: FW: Confidential Attorney Client Communication/Attorney Work Product

This is the draft memo that would have been a final letter to the AG before the decision to rescind
the policy 






